
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Pastor, 

 

In Acts 6:1-7, we see that it came to the attention of the apostles that parts of the ministry were being neglected 

due to the shortage of workers. So, as we know the first deacons were put in place, making it possible for the 

apostles to continue in what the Lord had called them. In the local church, these are the deacons. In missions, it is 

people like Levi and Jenn Pitman. When people such as these join a ministry, it is multiplied greatly.  

We have had the privilege to serve alongside this wonderful couple in the recent past.  

Levi served as a ministry assistant here in Vanuatu for 2 ½ years. During this time, he was a mechanic, builder, 

youth worker, jungle missionary and relief preacher.                                                                                                                         

His servant heart is seen in his willingness to help wherever needed, no matter what the task. He has a desire to 

see things done right and to completion. As Levi ministered with us, he learned the language, made friendships 

with the people here and impacted lives for Christ. 

Jenn has a real heart for missions evident by all the missions’ trips in which she has taken part. During one such 

visit to Vanuatu, she was a huge blessing to our ministry here. She was willing to help in any way possible, taking 

Sunday school classes, helping with children’s ministries, and assisting in outreaches to jungle villages. She also has 

an uplifting spirit that makes her a blessing to be around. 

Levi and Jenn are truly “doers of the work” spoken of in James 1:25. 

Our prayer is that you would consider this couple for prayer and financial support as they return to the field. We 

are really looking forward to their return to the work here in the Islands of Vanuatu.  

Please don’t hesitate to contact us directly with any questions you may have. 

In His Service, 

 

Matthew & Lydia Meads 

 

Email: light4vanuatu@yahoo.com                                                                                                                                  

Phone: +6785352047 
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